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Cuomo talks up amendment on redistricting

by Jimmy Vielkind

February 23, 2012

Gov. Andrew Cuomo suggested that simply vetoing the finalized boundaries for state legislative districts and letting a court supervise the redistricting process would fall short.

“I want a better product, and I want a better process … What’s most egregious for us today is, at this rate, nothing will change,” he said at a cabinet meeting. “I want this to stop, so this is the last time this happens, right?” “I’m old enough to have seen this movie before. This movie will be re-run in 10 years, it will be the same thing … the problem here is the constitution. It’s the law. We tend to leave that out. We don’t want the legislature to draw their own lines. I know. But it happens to be the law, so if you want to change it, change the law.”

The lines are currently being drawn by LATFOR, a legislative task force jointly controlled by Democrats who dominate the Assembly and Republicans who hold a bare majority in the Senate. In early 2011, Cuomo proposed creating a new, independent commission and threatened to veto any lines drawn through a non-independent process. He’s always hesitated to make a direct connection between his threat and LATFOR’s work, and replied this way when asked if he should just veto whatever it comes up with:

“What you don’t achieve in that option is, you don’t achieve any reform. The real problem, which is the constitution and the law, stays in place and 10 years from now the legislature draws the lines once again,” Cuomo said.

Lawmakers are currently trying to reconcile district maps for Congress drawn by Assembly Democrats and Senate Republicans, and after a round of public hearings are tweaking the draft boundaries for the state districts. Senate Majority Leader Dean Skelos, R-Long Island, said he wants to have a vote on the lines by March 1. After state legislators failed for two years to comply with a federal law requiring military voters stationed overseas get their ballots 45 days prior to the general election, a federal judge set the beginning of the congressional election calendar at March 20.

Cuomo had harsh words for members of the Black, Puerto Rican, Hispanic and Asian Legislative Caucus who have urged Cuomo to stand firm on his veto threat.

“The Assembly Democrats called on me to veto — it’s a novel idea. You want me to veto the bill? Don’t pass it. How about that? Don’t vote for it,” Cuomo said. “If it’s a bill that shouldn’t become law, then don’t pass it.”

“Well, we want to pass it because we want to take care of ourselves, and our own lines, but we don’t want to the other house to write their lines. Give me a break,” the governor said.
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